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CHURCH  MEETINGS  
 

 

August 2 

6:30 PM Mission Board 

August 15 

4:00 PM Board of Trustees 

7:00 PM Board of Deacons 

August 16 

5:30 PM Board of Christian Ed. 

August 22 

7:00 PM Church Council 

 

HOW TO CONTACT US 
 

Church Office: e-mail 

centralbaptistchurch16@gmail.com 
 

Telephone :[401] 596-4929 
 

Newsletter submissions:   

  Suzanne Vanaman 

  e-mail: suzevan64@gmail.com 
 

Pastor :  e-mail   

 PastorCBCwesterlyRI@gmail.com       

 calstigers@gmail.com 
 

Website:             

http://www.cbcwesterlyri.org 
 

To see the newsletter in  
color, visit our website 

Worship  With Us At  
Central Baptist  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday 
Worship Service 9:30 AM 

 

 

Our Vacation Bible School This Year 
Was A Monumental Success! 
It was great to team up with our friends at Christ Church again. 
Thank you to all who helped make it a great week for the children.  
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CHURCH STAFF 
 

Rev. Dr. Cal Lord, Jr., Pastor   
  Lynn Johnson, Music Director 

  Dorothy McClure, Administrator 
  Ray Deptulski, Jr., Custodian 

Don West, Custodian 
 
 

Church Office Hours  
Monday - Friday,  9:00 AM - 1:00 PM 

 NEWSLETTER TEAM 

  
Suzanne Vanaman 

Dot Marra 
Dorothy McClure 

and 
A host of other contributors 
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Newsletter  
Deadline 

 

 Articles for The Good 
Word, are due the  

15th of the month.    
Please submit articles  

as a WORD document if 
possible.  

 

 e-mail all articles to: 
Suzanne Vanaman 

suzevan64@gmail.com 

  
 

Men’s Breakfast 
 

August 6 

8:00 AM 

Fellowship Hall 

   
 NEEDLEWORKERS 

 

Meetings are scheduled 
for first and third 

Mondays of the month 
from  

9:30 AM to 11:30 AM. 
Location: Church Parlor 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Come join us 

       CENTRAL BAPTIST SERVICES ONLINE 

 Our services can be seen on Facebook Live or on 
YouTube.  Access is always available through our 
church Website:  

  www.cbcwesterlyri.org 

The Act 2 Project  (Read Acts 2:42-47) 
    

        Have you taken advantage of our Food Co-op yet? 
It is here to help families stretch their grocery 

dollars. It is open to all members and friends of the 
church. Brian G. and Skip T. have volunteered to 

shop once a month at a regional food outlet and put 
together bags of groceries with several staple items 

including butter, sugar, meat, vegetables, eggs, milk and more.   
        The bags cost $25.00 each and have a value of $40.00 - $60.00 worth 
of food. They are available on the fourth Sunday of the month but you must 
sign up ahead of time. Call the office (401-596-4929) or put your name on 
the list on the bulletin board in the back entry. Speak to the Pastor if you’d 

like one but cannot afford one. 

 

AVONDALE CHAPEL CELEBRATES THEIR 175TH ANNIVERSARY 
 

 

    Like a hidden away love letter in an 
attic trunk, the deed of 21 August, 
1847 conveying property in Avondale 
by Ethan Pendleton to the First Baptist 
Church of Westerly reflects a simple 
earlier faith and dedication to God  
Almighty.  
   For 175 years, the sounds of the 
pedal organ in the tiny sanctuary and 

voices of fellowship have been heard.  

  

Join us on August 21 as we celebrate Avondale Chapel’s 
175th Anniversary from 5:00 - 7:00 on the chapel grounds. 



 

   Central Baptist Church of  Westerly 
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PasTor Cal’s Corner 

 

 
Dear Friends, 
 
It has been a busy summer. Coming off of a very successful mission trip to Kentucky 
and an exciting week of Vacation Bible School, we just kept adding more events to 
the calendar. Each one added to what is already being thought of as a memorable 
summer. The Chicken Barbecue and Christian concert with Dave Pettigrew was great 
fun. The trips to Dodd Stadium and the Sun Arena for sporting events were great fun.  
The Citizen of the Year Banquet was a night to remember. God has been good to us. 
 
You will have the opportunity to hear from our mission team members on Thursday, 
August 18th. They will tell you what we saw in the aftermath of a dozen tornadoes  
that came together to cut a path of destruction that went all the way from Tennessee 
up through Indiana. Come for dessert at 6:30 pm and enjoy a slide show and hear the 
stories told by members of the Kentucky mission team.  
 
As we come to the dog days of August, we are making plans for a successful fall 
schedule at church. We have set Sunday, September 18th as Rally Day. We will kick 
off our year of Christian Education with our annual Back to Church Barbecue. We 
will have a cookout following worship. There will be a bounce house and games for 
all ages. Mark your calendars now and invite your neighbors. They will thank you! 
 
Our children’s Sunday school classes will be held during the worship hour.  The kids 
can go to their classes and allow the parents to worship with peace of mind. We are 
putting together the curriculum for the classes now and anticipate that we will need 
some volunteers. If you are gifted in music, making crafts or playing games, please 
speak to me. We can use you. As a matter of fact, there will be a meeting for those 
who want to know more about being a volunteer on Thursday, August 11th at 7:00 
pm. We are going to talk about our vision for Sunday school this year as we come 
back together in September. 
 
Our adult classes will begin that same week and run from 9:00 - 10:00 a.m. This fall, 
we have two offerings scheduled. The first is a study of the Book of Joshua. The 
second class is a study titled, “10 Facts You Should Know About Baptists.” If you 
have suggestions on a small group study you’d like to attend, let us know. We are 
putting together our schedule for this fall. 
 
God bless! See you in church.  Cal 
 

 

Lori & Pastor Cal at the 

Citizen of the Year Banquet. 

Pastor Cal with WHFD 
Chief Dennis Reall at the 

Smokey Bear Parade. 

Max Bertsch receives his 
scholarship check from 

Tiffani DeAngelis. 

With Evie Cofone working 

concessions at Pops. 

Charlotte comes to church. 

Scoop-T’s ice cream is a 

fan favorite at Central. Lori & Charlotte. Beth sings at church. 
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Treasurer’s Report 

 

  
June 

Actual 
June 
Plan 

Jan.– June 
Actuals 

Annual  
Plan 

Total Income 32,238.25 33,550.80 288,460.22 375,875.00 

Total Expense 46,159.21 38,396.10 238,708.81 375,487.00 

Net Ordinary In-
come 

(13,920.96) (4,845.30) 49,751.41 
  

         388.00 

Jan.-June 
Plan 

241,949.99 

234,155.97 

 7,794.02 

Board of Trustees 

If you are unable to come to church, we hope that you’re watching the live stream  
services on Facebook.  If you miss it, you can search Facebook for the Central Baptist 
Church of Westerly, RI page and scroll down.  It is also available on YouTube, just 
search for Cal Lord’s page. 

 

Here are some easy options for online giving: 

1 Add CBC’s address (16 Elm St Westerly RI 02891) to your bank’s Bill Payment site and schedule the 
bank to mail your check  to the church. 
 

2
  

Text Giving is now available.  Message the word “GIVE” to 401-414-4940 from your cellphone and  
easily send a donation. 

3 Another option is to visit www.cbcwesterlyri.org, then click on Donations link at the top,  or scan this 
code on your phone to access CBC’s online giving app.   If your phone’s camera can’t scan the code, 
the URL for the app is:  https://app.easytithe.com/app/Giving/cbcw.  

  You can give either directly from your bank account or … (for a higher fee) use a debit/credit card.  

  The app uses the same security as bank web sites, so your personal information is secure.   

  Also, it allows you to schedule your donations in advance, so ‘once and it’s done’!  

 Please take a look to see how online giving can make giving easier for you!  

 
 

The Nursery School Playground has been enlarged and the installation of the “Pirate Ship” 
completed, much to the pleasure of the children that attended Vacation Bible School. 
 
The development of the Memorial Garden is moving along well.  By the time you read this most of 
the landscaping will have been completed and some of the trees planted.  The fencing that will be 
installed behind the semi-circular garden along the property line has been delayed. 
 
We had to remove several small shade trees, that we had not planned on, because they were deceased. It 
will be necessary to replace the trees in order to provide shade in the garden. For those who have asked, 
this project is being funded by memorial gifts without any money coming from the church spending plan. 
 

   James B. Collins, Chairman of Trustees 

As we begin our summer season, there was a small decrease in donations.  Also, expenses exceeded 
our plan because of new spending of the Nursery School grant.  However, the year-to-date numbers 
continue to be encouraging, with almost a 50K surplus. During this summer season, we hope you’ll 
enjoy some of the exciting activities the church is planning for the coming months.  Your continued 
generous donations  and faithful support allows Central Baptist to serve our members and community.  
Thank you! 



Board of Deacons 

Board of Missions 

Central Baptist Church of  Westerly 

WARM Shelter meal for 
August to be prepared 

by the Deacons 
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“BUT I TELL YOU: LOVE YOUR ENEMIES AND PRAY FOR THOSE  

WHO PERSECUTE YOU” (MATT. 6:44) 

By telling us not to retaliate to those that have wronged us, Jesus keeps us from taking the law into our own hands.  

We need to love and pray for our enemies and evildoers; and by God’s omnipotence, we can overcome evil with 

goodness.  The best way to destroy an enemy is to turn him into a friend. Paul reiterates the teaching of Jesus by 

saying “Do not be overcome by evil, but overcome evil with good”. (Rom. 12:21)  When someone needs a helping 

hand, friend or foe, we need to be the hand of Jesus.  When someone is being unbearable, we need to overwhelm 

them with the love and kindness that Jesus has demonstrated in our lives.  When someone is seemingly unlovable, 

love them in the Matchless Name of Jesus. AMEN     

 

 

As you may remember, Missionary Amanda Pankov and her family came to meet 

with us in June and shared with us their plans to go to Romania to work with 

Ukrainian refugees. They were waiting on her husband Sergei’s visa and asking 

for prayers. I am happy to report that those prayers worked and on July 1st 

despite some last-minute concerns, Sergei got his visa and the family touched 

down in Romania to begin their mission of serving as they had prayed for.  

They have spent the last two weeks getting to know the culture and working with others to set 

up the camp for kids that their family is hosting. Camp began on Friday July 8th. They also have 

been visiting a nearby refugee camp and offering their services where they can be used to help 

those in need and helped with the purchase of food to be sent to the Ukraine. Their son, Nathan, 

has enjoyed spending time and playing with the kids and they continue to get to know the 

culture. Sergei was treated to a birthday celebration by some locals as well. 

One of the most beautiful and heartbreaking moments so far in their mission has been that they 

have been asked by the Ukrainian mothers to share the pictures and videos that they have taken 

of their children in camp so that they can send them to the dads that had to stay behind to 

defend their country. It is sad to think that they must watch their children grow through pictures 

and videos because of this war. 

Please continue to keep Amanda and her family in your prayers as they continue to do God’s 

work to help those impacted by this war. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jodi Savage 



The Persecuted Church 
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Pakistan 

We mentioned Pakistan last month, but here are three stories about life there as a Christian. 

Kanwal, a seventh grader in a village, has little opportunity for a good education. Her parents are poor, as 
Christians are only able to obtain menial jobs. Her father is a day laborer and often is unable to find work. 
Her mother is a servant in a wealthy family's home. They cannot afford books so the VOM ministry 

donates Urdu language children's Bibles to these families. “I love reading my Bible” says Kanwal, “and I 
also read to my parents which makes them very happy.” She will grow up knowing she is loved and 
valued by God even though the society tells her she is worth nothing. 

 

William Siraj, a lay pastor near Peshawar on the northeast corner of Pakistan close to the Afghanistan 
border, was returning home from preaching Sunday morning, January 30th, when he was shot and killed 
by Islamists. This area of Pakistan is particularly dangerous for Christians as the deep seated extreme 
attitudes in Afghanistan spill over in these communities. 

 

Pakistan was founded in 1947 and although its founding father espoused principles of equality and 

freedom of religion, the reality is that the country has always been staunchly Islamic and fundamentalist 
in nature. Part of that resulted in Blasphemy laws being part of the penal code from the beginning. They 
were strengthened in the 1980's with a mandatory life sentence for desecration of the Quran and the 

death sentence for defiling the name of Muhammad, the Prophet. These laws have been increasingly 
misused against Christians in recent years. The most well known case is of Aasia Bibi, who was accused 
after an argument with a co-worker in 2009. She was arrested and sentenced to death. After years of 
appeals she was finally acquitted in 2018 by the Supreme Court. She and her family had to flee to Canada 
to remain safe from threats against their lives. In January this year, Zafar Bhatti, who had been convicted 
of blasphemy and sentenced to life imprisonment, was appealing his case in district court when the judge 
decided to change his sentence to the death penalty. There are six Christians currently on death row for 
blasphemy convictions. On 15 occasions in the last 20 years Christians accused of blasphemy have been 
murdered before a trial could take place and often the communities those accused are from suffer violent 

reprisals also. 

 

The Christian community in Pakistan is only 2% of the population, but they continue to proclaim the Good 
News of salvation in Christ despite the dangers. They deserve our prayerful support. 

Rally Day & Back to Church  

Sunday Barbecue 

September 18, 2022 
 

Join us as we kick off another 
year of Christian Education. 

Sunday School Classes begin 
for both adults and children.  

New Small Group Bible Study 
 

Join us as we study 
the book of  Ruth on 
Wednesday nights at 

7:00 PM in the chapel. 

 

Everyone is welcome. 
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CENTRAL BAPTIST CHURCH 

16 Elm Street, Westerly, RI  02891 

Buyers name: _______________________________________________________________ 

Address; ___________________________________________________________________              

__________________________________________________________________________ 

 __________________________________________________________________________    

Telephone number _________________ 

 

Brick inscription: 

 

Line l ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Line 2 ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Line 3_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Line 4 _______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Line 5________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Line 6________________________________________________________________________ 
 

MEMORIAL GARDEN UPDATE 
 

Our Memorial Garden is making progress. Covid 19 really caused our plans to slow down. All five benches and the 
memorial plaques to be attached have been donated and are on order.  We are now working on preparing the 
slope in the garden where the memorial bricks will be placed.  Our goal is a dedication of the garden in September 
or October.  Are you interested in purchasing a brick to honor a loved one?  Maximum of two names to a brick at 
a cost of $150.00 each.  It includes an 8 x 8 inch brick, imprinting, shipping charges, and the material to install the 

brick. We hope to have our first order in by August 15th. So please fill out the forms and get them back to church. 

If ordering more than one brick, use a separate form.  Please make checks payable to Central Baptist Church and 
write BRICK in the information line.  The bricks have six lines of script with 20 letters on each line.  All letters and 

punctuation marks on a standard keyboard can be used. A few examples of ones that have been ordered include; 

For our dad and                                                                Our little son, our                                       In loving memory                                                          In loving memory 
grandpa, Jack Riply                                     angel who rests in                                            of my sister,                                                   of my mom 
You were always our                               the arms of our Lord                                       Daisy May Smith                                             __________ 
Greatest Strength                                          March 1958                                                always my best                                             1909   -  1993 
We love you forever                                Forever in our hearts                                               friend                                               Forever in our hearts 
          2002                                               Mommy and Daddy                                        Laura Louise Casey                                       Patty & Jim Collins 

If you have questions, please call Noreen Gerrish, 401-596-5796 or 401-226-5868. 



Library Corner 
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The Library Corner bookcase is located in the back of Fellowship Hall. New additions and 
suggested readings are available. Please visit the complete Library Room down the Nursery 
School Hallway near Fellowship Hall. There are many more titles and topics to catch your interest. 
A sign-out sheet is available at both locations. Don’t miss the following books and video - perfect 
for summer!  

Video  
 
I Am Israel - written and directed by David Kiern -  
This movie takes us on a journey through Israel and follows the lives of Jewish men and women 
who are part of the of the rebirth of the modern State of Israel. It shows us what it is like to live 
and work in Israel and tells us the path to their arrival in the land. The movie illustrates the bond 
that they have to the ancient land that we all know from the Bible narrative. It helps us as 
Christians understand the country from the perspective of modern Jewish immigrants from many 
different parts of the world.  

Inspirational  

The Birds Our Teachers Collector’s Edition - by John Stott - This book and DVD disc is 
inspiring. It contains Biblical lessons from a lifelong bird watcher. The photographs are brilliant. 
Who knew there were so many verses in the Bible about birds? The author traveled to remote 
places in the world to see birds and he shares them with us. If you have a love of bird watching, 
this book is for you!  

Fiction  

Summer by Karen Kingsbury - This is Book 2 in the Baxter Family, Sunrise Series. The Baxter 
family learns that Ashley and Kari are both pregnant, but an ultrasound reveals that something is 
wrong with one of the babies. As the summer progresses, the sisters pray for a miracle. It’s a 
trying summer season and they must learn the lesson God has been trying to teach them - God is 
still in control, and He will be with them regardless of the outcome. This book will touch your 
heart and soul.  

The Parish Committee 
 

Central Baptist Church has a wonderful tradition of ministering to 
members who are no longer able to attend church due to illness, 
disability, or the aging process.  We are currently in need of volunteers 
to participate in this vital outreach.  
 
The Parish Committee is made up of six teams of two.  Each team 
makes only one visit per month. Based on the rotating schedule that is 
provided, a team visits a different shut-in each month.  Each team 
coordinates their visit to fit into their schedules and the availability of the 
person they are visiting. The ability to drive is essential to this ministry. 
 
If you are interested in serving on this committee or have questions, 
please contact Anita Greene, akgreen@mac.com or 401-596-8914. 



    HUMILITY OF HEART 
 

Of all the virtues in the world humility means the most to me 
Not because of what we are or what we hope to be. 

Not because of what is within or what our life is all about 

But simply because without it, there would truly be room for doubt. 
For many of us do not realize what true humility is  

It is not what we are but rather what God is. 
For when we walk with humility, we never walk on our own 

But by every grace that comes from Him who sits on the heavenly throne. 
And just like Jesus who emptied himself of all that was within 

And came to earth because of us filling himself with our pain and sin. 
He showed us by example what it means to walk in His grace 

And give our hearts and minds to God, falling down before his face. 
For when we seek to do our Fathers will, we know that we will never part 

And that is when we truly have humility of heart. 
                                                                                                Geri Maloney 

Central Baptist Church of  Westerly            

 

 

Monthly Men’s Breakfast 
Food, Faith and Service 
Join us on the first Saturday morning of each month at 8:00 AM for some good food and some great 
conversation. 
 
Join our Choir 
We praise God through song.  In October our choir begins rehearsing again.  Come join us and share 
your musical talents.    
 
Small Group Studies 
We offer several small group Bible study options two to three times a year.  The groups vary by topic 
and style.  They meet on various days of the week and at various times.  Watch for our fall study 
groups beginning in September. 
 
Join the Friendship Circle 
The ladies meet once a month to do mission work.  Also enjoy food and conversation while engaging 
in meaningful ministry. 
  
Other opportunities to contribute to our ministry of sharing: 

St.  Pauly’s Shed - 
Donate used clothing, bedding, etc. to the Shed in back of our parking lot. The church     
receives a monetary contribution for each pound of donations. 
 
Operation Christmas Child 
Each month certain items are collected for the Operation Christmas Shoe Boxes to be  
packed in November and shipped to children around the world.  
 
Shopping at Amazon.com?  
Choose Central Baptist Church of Westerly as your contribution charity and a percentage of         

     the cost of your purchase will be sent to the church. 

HOW TO BECOME INVOLVED AT CENTRAL BAPTIST 
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Walking with Jesus 

Tuesdays @ 8:00 AM 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Come join us as we step off for a 1 1/2 
mile walk following a brief devotional 
and prayer. We meet at the church cur-
rently and all are welcome. 
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Worship with the 
Praise Team 

They gather in 
Fellowship Hall 
at 7:30 pm on 
the first and 
third Friday 
night of each 

month for praise 
and worship 

Come join them. 

We are looking for Sunday School staff 
for the coming year. 
Would you be willing to be a teacher? Can you help with the 

crafts? Can you help by providing music, live 
or with videos? 

We kick off the year on September 18th. 
There will be a meeting of all who are 
interested in helping and those who want to 
hear more about what is entails, on Thursday, 
August 11th at 7:00 pm. 

Let’s Bring Back Nursery Care During Worship 

We are looking for volunteers to staff our 
Nursery during the worship services this fall. 
The Nursery would be for toddlers and be 
available for the whole worship service. 

We will be streaming the service into the 
nursery area for those who volunteer to help. 

Call the office if you are interested in volunteering. We’d love to 
set up a rotation in the nursery. 

Come Hear about the Kentucky  
Mission Trip 

Come for dessert at 6:30 pm on Thursday, August 18th and hear 
stories about the recent mission trip to Kentucky. We sent a team 
of 15 down to western Kentucky to work with the Fuller Center 
Disaster Rebuilders and ended up working on two projects. We 
were joined by 5 members of a Disciples of Christ Church from 
Valparaiso, Indiana. It was a terrific week. So much was work 
was done while we were there. 
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It turned out to be a beautiful evening . A slight breeze came in to cool everyone off. The food was delicious and Dave Pettigrew was very inspiring. 

His music was great too!  Thank you to all of our cooks, servers and especially to Janet Gerbutavich who arranged for Dave to be with us. 



 Just For Kids   By Marcia Erskine 
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 SMILES AND SO FORTH 
                                       Humor, Wisdom, Poetry, Quizzes, and So Forth            By Dorothy Marra            

Endless Summer 
 

Oh, for those cloudless days of old 
when holidays went on forever, 

clear blue skies were lit with gold. 
 

Grass seemed so much greener then, 
days fluttered by like butterflies 

in the garden playing with friends. 
 

Fields were full of wildflowers 
we picked and pressed into a book, 
books were read for many hours. 

 
Those trips away beside the sea, 

ice cream and donkeys on the beach, 
and surfing through the waves with glee. 

 
We built our castles in the sand, 

whilst kites reached heights of happiness, 
it seemed those days would never end. 

 
IF JESUS CAME TO 

YOUR HOUSE 
 

If Jesus came to your home 
to spend a day or two -- 

If He came unexpectedly, 
I wonder what you'd do. 

 
Oh, I know you'd give your nicest room 

to such an honored Guest, 
And all the food you'd serve Him 

would be the very best, 
And you would keep assuring Him 

you're glad to have Him there -- 
That serving Him in your home 

is joy beyond compare. 
 

But when you see Him coming 
would you meet Him at the door 

With arms outstretched in welcome 
to your Heavenly Visitor? 

 
Or would you have to change your clothes 

before you let Him in, 
Or hide some magazines, 

and put the Bible where they'd been? 
 

 
 

Would you turn off the radio 
and hope He hadn't heard, 
And wish you hadn't uttered 
that last, loud, hasty word? 

 
Would you hide your worldly music 

and put some hymn books out? 
Could you let Jesus walk right in, 

or would you rush about? 
 

And I wonder -- if the Savior 
spent a day or two with you, 
Would you go right on doing 
the things you always do? 

 
Would you go right on saying 
the things you always say? 
Would life for you continue 
as it does from day to day? 

 
Would your family conversation 

keep its usual pace, 
And would you find it hard each meal 

to say table grace? 
 
 

 
 

Would you sing the songs you always sing, 
and read the books you read, 
And let Him know the things 

on which your mind and spirit feed? 
 

Would you take Jesus with you 
everywhere you planned to go, 

Or would you, maybe, change your plans 
for just a day or so? 

 
Would you be glad to have Him 
meet your very closest friends, 

Or would you hope they stay away 
until His visit ends? 

 
Would you be glad to have Him 

stay forever on and on, 
Or would you sigh with great relief 

when He at last was gone? 
 

It might be interesting to know the things 
that you would do, 

If Jesus came in person to spend some time 
with you. 

 
                                        ~Author Unknown~ 

                                                     CHURCH PICNIC 

A church had a picnic and invited the entire community to come.  The Pastor placed a basket full of 
apples on one end of a table with a sign saying, “Take only one apple please.  Remember that God is 
watching.” 
 
On the other end of the table was a plate of cookies where one of the children had 

placed a sign saying, “Take all the cookies you want.  God is watching the apples.” 

 
Kindness is 

 language 

we all  

understand. 

 

  Even the 

blind can 

see it and 

the deaf can 

hear it. 

 
 

Mother Teresa 
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Diane & Robert Chipperfield (7th) 
Jared & Melissa Lombardo (9th) 

Joanne & Mark Faiola (12th) 
Ken & Laura Fargo (13th) 

George & Mary Ann Rezendes (15th) 
Tony & Kay Perrone (20th) 

Randy & Melissa Lestinsky (21st) 
Jon & Patti Solis (23rd) 

Prayer List 
Dr. Carlo & Donna Antonino 

Paul Arnold 
Allison Balentine 

Serena Bate’s Mother 
Beverly  

Alice Bliven 
Tony Brewer 
Alice Brown 

Kathy Caddick 
Bob Caranci 

David Collings 
Brenda Cornell 
Wayne Curtis 

Deni 
June Deptulski 
Marcia Erskine 

Mary Evans 
Arline Fitzhugh  

Fred 
Judy Grady 

LuFern Hudson 
Joyce Ingram 
Dave Jordan 
Vicky Keane 

Valerie LaPointe 
Clayton Lord Sr. 

Tim Lynn 
John Macomber 

Sheila Martel & her daughter 
Cindy Martingano 

Ann Mason 
Rev. Joshua McClure 

John Millett 
Isaac Payne 

Michael Payne 
Regina Pendleton 

Tony Perrone 
Don & Deb Plante 

George Rezendes Sr. 
Mary Ann Rezendes 

Pat Rhodes 
Bob Robinson 

Christine Salimeno 
Gertrude Smith 
Jani Kay Smith  
JoySea Smith 

Ukraine 
David Whipple Sr. 

Lori Willems  

Our Shut in Members 
Gertrude Smith, at home 
Paul Arnold, at home 
Judy Grady at home 

                          

Royal Nursing Home   

 

Alice Bliven, 79 Beach Street, Westerly RI 02891 
Dick Chipperfield, 79 Beach Street, Westerly RI 02891 
 

The Elms 
John Macomber, 22 Elm Street, Westerly, RI 02891 
 

Benchmark Plymouth Crossing 

Winnie Hamilton, 157 South Street - Apt 218,  
Plymouth, MA 02360 

   

  2 Nancy Greene 
  2 Paul Johnson 
  3 Harry Higgins 
  4 Robert Burnside 
  5 Mark Higgins 
  5 Erica Ballestros 
  6 Owen Murray 
  7 Marie McCurry 
10 Scott Hallamore 
12 Joanne Faiola 
13 Ann Mason 
13 Judy Quigley 
13 Adrian Mann 
15 Bailey Holstein 
16 Kathy Niles 
17 Josh Ballesteros 
20 Elijah Hamlet 
21 Pattie Jacobs 
24 Scott Vanaman 
25 Winnie Hamilton 
26 Don West Sr 
27 Pam Harvey 
27 Gianna Scarano 
29 Riley Gail 
29 Dakota Burton 

  3 Ray Marra 
  5 Barbara Higgins 
  5 Ruth Stewart 
  6 Joyce Collings 
  7 Sharon Arruda 
  9 Cheryl Lance 
  9 Max Bertsch 
  9 Lori Lord 
10 Gill Scott 
11 Jordan Leihbacher 

Those in the Military: 
 
 
 
 
 

Lance Corporal Jordan Payne  
 

Cpt. Evan Caval, Ft. Campbell, KY 
 

Lieutenant Colonel Brian Gavitt 
 

Lance Corporal Christian Smith 
 

Greydon Aldrich, US Army 
 

David Aiello, US Marines 
 
And all those who serve in our armed forces. 

Congratulations to Our College 

Scholarship Recipients! 

Max Bertsch - University of Rhode Island 

Emma Burnside - Baylor University 

Cinphany McClure - University of Georgia 
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Central Baptist Church 
16 Elm Street 

Westerly, RI 02891 
Phone [401] 596-4929 

             
centralbaptistchurch16@gmail.com 

We join together to nurture 

Christ-centered faith, foster 

Christ-like maturity, and share 

Christ’s ministry within our 

family, community and world. 

      Return Service Requested 

Monthly Newsletter 

Join us in celebrating 175 year of service to the community.   

August 21 from 5-7 PM on the grounds of Avondale Chapel. Avondale Bible Chapel 


